“Through Hospitality, we share our Catholic Faith with All as Disciples of Christ.”

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH
WEBSITE: www.catholictripp.org

842-3520 PO BOX 765 325S. Van Buren St. Winner, SD 57580
PASTOR: Fr. Andrzej Wyrostek

MASS & RECONCILIATION SCHEDULE

MASS - Saturday at 6:00 pm, Sunday at 10:30 am
RECONCILIATION - Saturday at 5:00 pm

Office Hours: Mon. thru Fri., 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
Office email: parishsec@gwtc.net

HOSPITALITY IS STEWARDSHIP

DAILY MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday - July 11 - 6:00 pm **Winner**
Deceased Members of the Knights of Columbus
by Winner Knights of Columbus
Sunday - July 12 - 9:00 am **Colome**
Margaret London+ by Francis Gardner
Sunday - July 12 - 10:30 am **Winner**
For the Parish
Monday - July 13 - NO MASS

ICC ~ Ministry Schedule ~ July 18th & 19th

Sacristan:Sat:  Cindy Assman
Sun:  Vicki Covey
Lector: Sat:  Tom Covey

Sun:  Doug Sherman
EME: Sat:  Amy Covey, Marty & Karleen Flakus
Sun: Val Sherman, Dean & Amy Engel
Servers: Sat:  Faith Covey, Erick & Rebecca Marso
Sun: Kelsey Sachtjen, Megan & Melanie Brozik

Ushers: Sat:  Greg Assman, Steve Meyer, Rich O'Bryan, Tom Sharkey
Sun: VOLUNTEER, Dean Engel, Floyd Heilman, Jim Randall
ICC COLLECTION REPORT
July 4 & 5, 2015: Envelopes $1,648.60, Loose $146.00.
Total $1,794.60.
Weekly Collection needed to meet budget $2,791.35
Collected July 4 & 5, 2015 1,794.60
-$996.75

? *}"E\\\* ’T’a’é\& “TH’E\«
Rachel’s Corner

“My involvement in an abortion was the worst thing I have ever done.
And going to the retreat was one of the bardest things I have ever done. But the
retreat was one of the best things I have ever done.”

Testimonial from a male Retreatant
Come on a Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat and make it the best thing
you have ever done. Contact Carol Kling for information about area
retreats at 605-374-5639 or ckling@sdplains.com ot go to the diocesan
website: www.rapidcitydiocese.org/family-life-ministries-social-justice.
For more information, contact the national office at 877-467-3463 or
www.rachelsvineyard.org.

2 g« ‘4w foryour generous donations to
fMd the Food Pantry.

THEY ARE
GREATLY APPRECIATED!

. T

Tuesday - July 14 - 4:00 pm **Colome**

For the health of Agnes Jensen by Kathy Jensen
Wednesday - July 15 - 9:15 am **Elder Inn**
Communion Service

Wednesday - July 15 - 9:30 am **Nursing Home**
Communion Service

Thursday - July 16 - 9:00 am **Golden Prairie Manor**
John Druger+ by Flo Fisher

Friday - July 17 - 9:00 am **Winner**

Jesse Root+ by Jim & LaVonne Randall Family

Saturday - July 18 - 6:00 pm **Winner**

MaryAnn Polasky+ by Louis Polasky

Sunday - July 19 - 9:00 am **Colome**

Jim & Anna King+ by Marianne Thompson & Carol King
Sunday - July 19 - 10:30 am **Winner**

For the Parish

POLICY FOR THE SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE

Call at least six months prior to the wedding for arrangements.
Diocesan guidelines do not permit us to set a definite date for the
marriage until the pre-nuptial questionnaire has been completed
and arrangements have been made for participation in the marriage
program.

Bighorn Mountains Young Adult Retreat

Join us for a retreat with Fr. Adam Hofer and Fr. Mark McCormick
— we’ll camp & hike the beautiful Bighorn Mountains of Wyoming,
while we talk about the spiritual life and discernment, celebrate
daily Mass and spend time in prayer and fellowship. For young
adults (18 or older). Monday - Thursday, August 3-6. Cost: $60.
Limited space. Deadline for registration is July 28. Registration
form can be downloaded at www.Gods-call.org under the
EVENTS tab.

Heart to Heart: A Weekend Retreat for the Engaged is a
weekend getaway for engaged couples to deepen their relationship
with each other and with God by exploring the Catholic Church’s
vision of marriage. Attendance at a “Heart to Heart” Weekend Re-
treat is a requirement for couples doing marriage preparation in the
Diocese of Rapid City. The next weekend retreat will be held at Terra
Sancta Retreat Center, September 25-27, 2015. Please register on-line
at www.terrasancta.org. For more information, contact Jill at Family
Life Ministries, 716-5214 x 236 or jslegner@diorc.org.

Note: This is the last retreat for the year!

‘Saint Juliana’s Prayer List’
Don Bisguard Lori Haukaas Lorna Phillips

Shirley Schwartz ~ Hazel Sondergard Jenny Longville
Jolene Hagen Fern Jorgensen Ron DeMers
Joanne Zeigler Eli Kortan Lietha Drey
Evan Brown JoAnn Brown Ed Motl

Mary Marso Bill Bowden George Polasky

St. Juliana’s (Patron Saint of sickness) list is a list of the people we are
currently praying for because of illness. Names will remain on our list for
four weeks. Please call the office (842-3520) to request continued prayers.

‘Fraycrs for our ]:amilg Members in the Mi]itarg’

Shane (Sam) Moyer Gene Fisher Jacob Debus
Aryn Novotny Chase Novotny Jeff Butler
Jacque Miller Kris Schwartz Spencer Hughes
Daysha DeMers

If you have someone you would like on our Prayers for the Military list,
please call the parish office. Names will remain on our list for four weeks.
Please call the parish office (842-3520) to request continued prayers.
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ST. ISIDORE CHURCH
301 Carr St. Colome, SD 57528
842-3520

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION - Sunday at 8:00 am
MASS SCHEDULE - Sunday at 9:00 am

FAITH FORMATION ~ dreic@gwtc.net
Youth of Immaculate Conception & St. Isidore

St. Isidore ~ Ministry Schedule ~ July 19, 2015

Gifts: Mr. & Mrs. David Burger & Family
Lector: Sarah

EME: Glenn/Lynn/Jody

Music: Kathy/Janette

Servers: Linkyn/Libbie/Michael

Ushers: Greg/RJ

Sacristan: Jody

ST. ISIDORE COLLECTION REPORT
July 5. 2015: Envelopes $835.00, Plate $89.00. Total $924.00.
SPECIAL COLLECTIONS: Votive $31.75, Seminarian Fund $117.00

COLLECTION: July 12" ~  Kathleen & Rosemary
July 19" ~ Marianne & Tom
July 26" ~ Jody & Craig

St. Isidore - July Church Cleaning i

Renee Sherman (Chr.), Cindy Sealey
Marianne Thompson, Carol King

NO COLOME CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS MEETINGS

for the months of July and August.
See you in September.

ST. ISIDORE ~ PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Thurs., July 16th @ 7:00 pm - in the church basement

Duc In Altum - Virtues & Beatitudes

St. Isidore & Immaculate Conception Churches

Grades 1-7
Monday, July 27 - Thursday, July 30
9:00 AM - 2:30 PM

Grades 8 - 12 (Edge and Confirmation)
Sunday, July 26 - Thursday, July 30
7:30 PM - 9:30 PM

Registration forms have been
mailed, please return them to
the office. If you did not receive a registration,
please call 842-3520. Thanks!

St. Isidore & ICC News

WE WANT TO WELCOME NEW MEMBERS TO
THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION & ST. ISIDORE PARISHES

If you are a new parishioner in our church community,
we are happy to have you. Please get a
registration form on our website catholictripp.org., ps
or call/stop at the parish office (842-3520) :
to register.

Second Annual Western SD Bishop’s Golf Classic
August 13

We invite you to join Bishop Gruss for the Second Annual
Western SD Bishop’s Golf Classic. This year’s tournament will
be held on August 13 at the Arrowhead Country Club with
registration at 11 a.m., and a noon shotgun start. Golf fee of
$150 includes golf, lunch prior to golfing, prizes, awards and
social/awards dinner with the Bishop. If you are not a golfer,
the Social at the 19" Hole is designed for anyone who wants
to play Bunco or socialize among friends. No experience
necessary to play Bunco. Wine and cheese, fun prizes and
fellowship followed by social/dinner with the Bishop and
golfers. Social at the 19" Hole registration for those not
golfing is $50.
For further information OR sponsorship opportunities
contact the Western South Dakota Catholic Foundation
(WSDCF) 343-3541 or sign up online at www.wsdcf.org.

TOTUS Tuus 2015 ~ WAKE UP THE WORLD

Totus Tuus Camps are back!

Hiking, Campfires, Swimming, Games, and much more!

Boys Camp - completed grades 6, 7, or 8: July 21-24.

Boys Leadership - completed grades 9-12 and older: July 20-24.
Registration forms available online at www.Gods-call.org or at
the parish office. Contact the Office of Vocations for more
information, 716-5214 x233, bdecker@diorc.org.

“Ride with the Bishop” Poker Run and Rally
Join Bishop Robert Gruss on Sun., July 19th for a
motorcycle ride benefitting the Black Hills State
University Newman Center. Begins at 8:30 a.m. with
Mass followed by a Blessing of Bikes and breakfast at
9:30 am at Terra Sancta. Ride through the Black Hills
ending with a BBQ and silent auction at Outdoor
Motorsports in Spearfish. Register for the Bishop’s
Ride Rally and Poker Run by going to
www.stjosephspearfish.com. and
clicking on the “we share” tab on the
banner. You can also register the day
of the event beginning at 8:00 am.
Registration is $50.00 per person.

Sunday, July 12th
Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

“Modesty protects the mystery of persons and their
love. It encourages patience and moderation in loving
relationships....It inspires ones choice of clothing. It
keeps silence or reserve where there is evident risk of
unhealthy curiosity. It is discreet.

Catechism of the Catholic Church, no. 2522. http://ccc.usccb.org/
flipbooks/uscca/index.html#470

(From www.rapidcitydiocese.org/family-life-ministries-social-
justice/social-justice-commission)
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DIOCESE OF RAPID CITY

SUPPORT THE

cwrity Fund for the

CHURCH IN

AFRICA

OFFICE OF BISHOP

Collection dates: July 11-12, 2015

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

The Church in Africa is the fastest-growing Catholic community in the world. Many
people in Africa face a daily reality of food insecurity, water shortage, unemployment, lack of
medical care, and illiteracy. At the same time, Catholicism is flourishing amid these harsh
circumstances. The Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa supports the future of the Church
by funding projects that nourish the people of Africa in both body and spirit.

Children growing up in Burkina Faso suffer from an environment marked by poverty and
one of the lowest literacy rates in the world. A grant from the Solidarity Fund for the Church in
Africa will give them new resources and a chance at a better education. In the Mouhoun region,
located in the northwest part of the country, the grant will fund 13 computers, computer
programs, and printers for teachers in the Diocese of Dedougou. Seventy-nine teachers will
participate in a three-day training course, which will be funded by both the grant and local
contributions. The teachers will receive resources and skills that will improve the children’s
learning conditions and promote the transfer of knowledge. Thanks to donations from
parishioners like you, these children will receive a stronger education and hope for a better

future.

With your help, the Church in Africa can continue to play an active role in the
evangelization of the world. Projects like this one care for the needs of the African people. This
allows Africans to continue giving the world their vibrant expression of faith. Please give
generously to the Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa.

Sincerely in the love of Christ,

Wi s s, il Mot

Most Rev. Robert D. Gruss
Bishop of Rapid City

For more information, please visit www.usccb.org and search for “Church in Africa.”

PO Box 678 * Rapid City, South Dakota * 57709-0678 * (605) 343-3541 * www. rapidcitydiocese.org




Discovering What Pope Francis Really Said in Laudato Si’ by Cardinal Donald Wuerl
http://www.adw.org/creation-resources

Any of us who have read a newspaper over the last decade know scientists, environmentalists, and politicians
have been concerned about the world’s ecological balance. Environmental concerns are both local and world-wide,
including the health of our rivers and streams and the impact of climate change. What many people do not know is
that along with scientists and environmentalists, popes have been concerned about these issues as well. The great
interest in Pope Francis’ encyclical, Laudato Si’, seems to touch two cords in people. At a time in the year when our
gardens are in full bloom and evening breezes are warm but not hot, we appreciate that the title, Laudato Si’,
which comes from the Canticle of the Sun by his namesake, Saint Francis, is itself a prayer of thanksgiving to God
who created the beauty we enjoy. Touching on the themes of human ecology, care for creation, climate change,
the throwaway culture and the call to build a culture of solidarity, our Holy Father voices a concern that we are
losing the attitude of wonder, contemplation and listening to creation. The encyclical thus provides us the
opportunity to examine our lifestyle to see what we can do to live in right relationship with God and with the world
around us, including our neighbors and the natural environment. In Chapter One, Pope Francis makes some critical
observations about the state of the environment, observing that “we need only take a frank look at the facts to see
that our common home is falling into serious disrepair” (Laudato Si’, 61). This is the context in which we are called
to promote the Gospel of Creation that calls for humanity to respect and care for all of God’s creatures, which our
Holy Father discusses in Chapters Two and Three. “Everything is connected,” the Pope repeatedly emphasizes.
“Concern for the environment thus needs to be joined to a sincere love for our fellow human beings and an
unwavering commitment to resolving the problems of society” (Laudato Si’, 91). Resolving those problems lies not
in technology or in consumer goods, he says, but in change in thinking and acting. “There can be no renewal of our
relationship with nature without a renewal of humanity itself,” he explains (Laudato Si’, 118). Key to our Holy
Father’s message is the concept of “integral ecology” discussed in Chapter Four: “Nature cannot be regarded as
something separate from ourselves or as a mere setting in which we live. We are part of nature, included in it and
thus in constant interaction with it” (Laudato Si’, 139). In working to solve environmental problems and maintain a
healthy ecosystem, there is something that each of us can do at every level. In Chapter Five, Pope Francis offers a
number of proposals, from the international to the national and local to the personal. Rather than feeling
overwhelmed by the enormity of some of our biggest ecological challenges, Pope Francis tells us that we can take
some small steps that will help our children and grandchildren enjoy clean air and water. Lifting up for us the
example of Saint Therese of Lisieux, the Pope says “An integral ecology is also made up of simple daily gestures
which break with the logic of violence, exploitation and selfishness” (Laudato Si’, 230). In small ways, we can leave
the world a better place than we found it. Our Holy Father is asking that we orient our hearts to others, and renew
our commitment to the practice of solidarity and interdependence. One expression of a change of heart is to think
prayerfully about how much we may participate in uncontrolled consumerism and how we might waste the
resources God has entrusted to us. Pope Francis urges us to turn away from the “throwaway culture,” in which not
only are the various goods of the earth used and thrown away, but people too are exploited and discarded. For
example, he explains that “whenever food is thrown out it is as if were stolen from the table of the poor” (Laudato
Si’, 50). A change of heart is reflected in resolving to live more simply, in a way that first draws us closer to God and
live in greater harmony with the natural world, as urged by Pope Francis in Chapter Six. In seeking to apply the
lessons of this teaching to our own lives, it is Christ himself who is our teacher. Christ taught us that we should not
selfishly seek earthly treasures, but as children of the one Father. When we share property generously, show
special solicitude for the poor and afflicted, and seek to structure our human life in harmony with God’s gift and
design of creation, we see then kingdom of God beginning to appear in our midst. - See more at:
http://cardinalsblog.adw.org/2015/06/caring-for-gods-gift-of-creation/#sthash.D02rM103.dpuf
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n the first year of his pontificate,
Pope Francis addressed a concern
for the family in his Apostolic
Exhortation Evangelii Gaudium.
He said: “The family is experiencing

a profound cultural crisis, as are all
communities and social bonds. . . .
The weakening of these bonds is
particularly serious because the family
is the fundamental cell of society”
(no. 66). In an effort to shore up these
bonds and contribute to the support
and growth of African families, the
Solidarity Fund for the Church

in Africa supports many projects

that benefit family life, women, and
children.

For families in Uganda, many

social challenges undermine the
development of a strong practice of
their Catholic faith and an active
participation in society. Some of

these problems include more children
living on the street, a rising number of
single parents, the instability of many
marriages, and domestic violence.
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In order to help combat these
problems and bring the Christian
message of hope to families in
Uganda, the Solidarity Fund for the
Church in Africa funded a series

of workshops for parents, children,
and relatives. These workshops
increased the tools and resources of
pastoral workers who care for families,
allowing them to effectively reach out
and offer strong Christian formation
to families and young couples
preparing for marriage.

With your help, the Church in Africa
can continue to play an active role

in the evangelization of the world.
Projects like these family workshops
care for the spiritual needs of African
people. This allows the Church

in Africa to give the world many
vocations and a vibrant expression

of faith. Please give generously to the
Solidarity Fund for the Church in
Africa.

4 z .%fia Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa | Office of National Collections
g 2 3211 Fourth Street NE | Washington, DC 20017-1194
OrIC

202-541-3346 | www.uscch.org/nationalcollections
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“THE CHURCH IN
AFRICA IS ITSELF
CALLED TO PLAY AN
ACTIVE ROLE IN GOD’S
PLAN OF SALVATION.”

—SAINT JOHN PauL I,
ECCLESIA IN AFRICA

2013 DISTRIBUTION OF GRANTS

TOTAL GRANTS: 85
TOTAL GRANTED: $2,158,742
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Operations (20%): $424,223

B Evangelization (15%): $330,000
Leadership Formation (14%): $297,904
[71 Justice and Peace (13%): $284,500

[C] Communications (13%): $289,000

1 Construction (8%): $182,115

[ Catholic Schools (7%): $142,000
Clergy and Religious Education (5%): $107,000
B Vocations (2%): $51,000

B Religious Education (2%): $35,000
B Youth Ministry (1%): $16,000
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